Registration for the research seminar for 3<sup>rd</sup> year students of the School of Japan Studies 2024

2024.09.02

This is a message from the assistant to the Dean of the School of Japan Studies.

The online guidance session regarding the registration for the research seminar/supervisor (starting in April 2025) will be held on Friday 27th September 13:00 – 14:00 by zoom. The meeting ID/passcode will be sent to the 3<sup>rd</sup> year and 4<sup>th</sup> year students who are not yet registered to the research seminar as a message from the Gakumu information system. You can also obtain the Zoom ID/Passcode from the 'Notice' section of Gakumu information system as well as the Moodle (MOE) course 「国際日本学部ゼミ登録 2024(学生用)」.

After the guidance, you will go through the following process from October to December: guidance from individual professors; provisional registration; selection (if necessary); main registration; announcement of results. We will explain the precise schedule and the procedures at the guidance session. All 3<sup>rd</sup> year students and 4<sup>th</sup> year students who are not yet registered to the research seminar should

attend this guidance. Please also register to the Moodle (MOE) course「国際日本学部ゼミ登録 2024(学生用)」<a href="https://moe.tufs.ac.jp/">https://moe.tufs.ac.jp/</a> before the guidance for more information.